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MINUTES OF THE SPECIALMEETING OF BURY ST EDMUNDS TOWN COUNCIL

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 01 SEPTEMBER 2010 AT 7:00 PM 

AT THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICES, 7 ANGEL HILL, BURY ST EDMUNDS

PRESENT:  Cllrs Cockle (Chairman), Chung, Jones, Oliver, Turner, Mrs Warby. 

ALSO PRESENT:  Jen Larner (Town Clerk), Sue Hindry (Assistant Town Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer), 2 reporters from the Press.  

1.  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS THEREFORE

Apologies were received and reasons accepted from Cllrs Bird (personal reasons), Farmer (wife’s illness), Simner (work commitment), Springett (business commitments) and Waterson (prior commitment). Cllrs Bebbington, Dinsdale, Lockwood, Mrs Lockwood, Nettleton and Rout were absent. 

2. TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST + ADDITIONS TO REGISTERS
All Borough Councillors when sitting at Town Council level (and vice versa) are advised to declare as follows: “that I may vote differently at Borough Council (substitute Town Council as and when required) level from that recorded at this meeting because of the possibility of further information being made available to me at that other tier of local government”.  

3.  TO CONFIRM, ADOPT AND SIGN THE MINUTES: 28 JULY 2010 

Resolution Record No. BSETC/140/01/Sept/10:
That the Minutes of the Meeting of Bury St Edmunds Full Town Council of 28 July 2010 be agreed and signed as a true record.

4. PUBLIC FORUM

Standing Orders were suspended to allow the public to address the Meeting and were re-instated at the conclusion of public forum.   There were no members of the public present. 

5. TO CONSIDER THE COMMUNITIES AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT CONSULTATION DOCUMENT ‘LOCAL REFERENDUMS TO VETO EXCESSIVE COUNCIL TAX INCREASES’. 

The following comments were made in relation to this consultation document:

There is as yet no definition of what will be considered ‘excessive’ in relation to any planned precept increases.  If district councils have to stop doing projects because of lack of funding, there is a chance for the Town council to take these on, but it may be hindered from doing so due to needing to increase the precept considerably and the fear of a subsequent referendum being imposed.   The delay between budget setting and potential referendum (in May) could tie council’s hands in terms of moving ahead with proposed projects. The precept has never been subject to capping, but a referendum called for by an external body (Borough Council/Secretary of State) effectively amounts to the same thing and is a heavy handed way of dealing with this issue. Council felt strongly that insufficient time had been allowed for this consultation on such a far-reaching change.

Resolution Record No: BSETC/141/01/Sept/10

That (1) the response to the consultation document “Local referendums to veto excessive Council Tax increases” drawn up by the Suffolk Association of Local Councils be supported, with the additional comments attached; (2) that SALC be thanked for their expertise in drawing this up and (3) the response be submitted to SALC, Society of Local Council Clerks as well as the Department for Communities and Local Government. 

6.   DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting is Wednesday 22 September 2010 at 7pm. 

The meeting closed at 7.50 pm.

Signed: __________________________

Dated: ____________________

